Yosemite Alpine Community Services District

P.O. Box 31, Fish Camp, CA 93623

November 2019 Communication

SPECIAL MEETING ON NOVEMBER 2, 2019. The YACSD Board of Directors held a special meeting on
Nov. 2, 2019, to address possible litigation. The meeting was convened at 10:01 am, in the Tenaya
Lodge. All 5 board members were in attendance, as were 5 members of the public. Public Comment
was received from Dale Wohlgemuth regarding the efforts of a group of YACSD property owners who
are questioning the actions of the YACSD board.

The board recessed into Closed Session to discuss possible litigation. After 2+ hours of discussion Chair
Green reported out of Closed Session, that the board formulated a response to Mr. Wohlgemuth'’s
complaints and is having that response reviewed by legal counsel. The response will be mailed to all
YACSD property owners to keep all informed.

WINTERIZING. It has been dipping below freezing already. Please winterize your home to avoid water
leaks. Some people turn off their water, drain the system, and set their thermostat where their
insurance requires (52-55 degrees usually). Please check the requirements of your insurance policy.

ROADWAY PARKING. Please park off the roadways in Fish Camp during snow removal time. The hard
working crews start before 4:00 am to get the roads clear for everyone. The county roads, the post
office, and the fire station are cleared first. Non-county roads are cleared afterwards. Clearing to the
Snow Play area at Goat Meadow is also performed during snow removal season. This lets the snow
players have somewhere to go and enjoy themselves without trespassing on private property.

NEXT YACSD BOARD MEETING. The next regularly scheduled board meeting will be Saturday, January
18, 2020, at 10:00 am, in the Tenaya Lodge of Fish Camp.



